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St. Francis’ School Newsletter 
 9th February 2023 

 December 2021 

Value of the month – Caring & Friendship 

 

 
 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Governors Welcome  
Welcome to our two new Governors: Mrs Annette Flannery (Vice Chair) and Mrs Laura Harding who join our 
Governing Body as our Catholic Foundation Governors. We look forward to having you on board as part of 
the team.  
 
RSE Meeting  
Many thanks to all of those who joined us on Tuesday for one of the two RSE meeting. We had very positive 
feedback about the Ten:Ten programme of Life to the Full. An email will be coming out to all parents with 
the slides from the meeting, for anyone who missed it and an information sheet containing the login details 
for the parent portal. Please keep a look out for this from the office. If anyone has any questions, please do 
not hesitate to contact the school and we will be happy to discuss them with you.  
 
Head Boy & Girl Speeches  
This week some of our Year 6's chose to put themselves forward for the role of Head Boy and Head Girl, 
which they will carry out for the remainder of this academic year. Firstly, they had to prepare their speeches 
and practice them. The next stage was to present them to their peers, who then voted for their top 2 boys 
and top 2 girls from each class. The final 4 boys and 4 girls then had to present their speeches to the whole 
school! This can be such a daunting task, but they all did a fantastic job and it has certainly made the voting 
process a difficult one. All classes and teachers are now casting their votes, and the successful candidates 
will be announced in the first celebration assembly back after half term, so watch this space! 

 
Lent 

During the first week back after half term, it is Ash Wednesday. The children will be receiving Ashes during a 
special liturgy in the afternoon of the 22nd February. Ash Wednesday is the first day in Lent. We will be 
encouraging the children to reflect on the impact of their actions and words during this season. Each week 
during Lent we will be adding a reflection section to the newsletter, please look out for this.  
The charity we will be supporting during Lent this year is the Catholic Children Society whose Lent campaign 
is called "Building Bridges", based on what Pope Francis said: "Build bridges, not walls. Talk to one another, 
listen to each other, walk together". All money raised goes back into our local community supporting those 
families who are most in need. We hope that you will join us in supporting this cause. Further information 
will follow after half term.  
 

PTA Drop Off Rota: 
 Please see the urgent request from Mr. Wilkinson for new helpers below. Our Rota is something we all 
appreciate as it benefits so many of our children and parents – do please try to volunteer.   
 

Thinking Day 
Thinking Day is a special day for all in Guiding and Scouting, being the date when we think of others in the 
Guiding and Scouting movements all over the world. In recognition of this, Tuesday, 22nd February all 
Rainbows, Brownies, Guides, Beavers, Cubs and Scouts will be allowed to wear their uniform into school on 
that day. 
 



  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Calendar Dates 
13th- 17th February  Half Term Break 

20th February  School reopens @ 9am 

22nd February  Thinking Day, Guiding and Scouting Groups to wear group uniform 

3rd March World Book Day 

20th  March  Science Week  

21st  March  Science Workshop Whole School 

28th March  
29th March  

Parents Evening TBC      Reception Height & Weight 
Parents Evening TBC      Reception Height & Weight 

31st March  School Finishes @ 1pm for the Easter Break – Note on this day Treetops 
will open for the morning session only. It will be closed for the afternoon. 

17th April  School Re-opens @ 9am  

Talent  Show 
We are certainly blessed to have such wonderfully talented children in our school. It was fantastic seeing 
their performances. Our thanks go to Mrs Palmer for organizing and managing the event and to Mrs 
Driscoll, Ms Morris and Mrs Hardy for agreeing to be our judges.  Well done to our Winners. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Whizz Kids Holiday Club  
Our Holiday Club Provider Whizz Kids is running in the February half term holiday and during the Easter 
Holidays. Please scroll down to see the flyer and find the booking details. 
 
Wishing you a lovely half term. 
Mrs Wheeler and Staff 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


